


absence of direct flights not only inflates travel costs but also increases the carbon footprint 
due to the need for additional flight legs. Currently, return fares with Air New Zealand from 
Dunedin to Brisbane, including baggage and meal for December 2023 to January 2024, are 
approximately $1455. In contrast, when Virgin Australia serviced this route before the 
pandemic, fares were frequently under $500— not accounting for the inflationary 
adjustment—with similar inclusions. The reinstatement of Virgin Australia's direct flights 
would be a step towards more affordable and environmentally conscious travel for 
underserved regions like Dunedin. 
 
Proposal for Independent Operations by Virgin Australia 
I propose that Virgin Australia should independently re-enter the New Zealand market. This 
approach would not only foster healthy competition but also create direct employment 
opportunities. Encouraging Virgin Australia to operate its own flights would also align with 
the broader interests of the trans-Tasman travel market. 
 
Conclusion 
The proposed codeshare agreement, while presenting certain benefits, poses significant 
risks to the competitive landscape of the trans-Tasman aviation market. It is imperative to 
consider the broader implications, including the potential for reduced competition and the 
missed opportunity for direct job creation in New Zealand. I urge you to reconsider the 
approval of this agreement in favour of a more competitive and inclusive market 
environment. 
 
Thank you for considering my submission. I am available for further discussion or to 
provide additional information if required. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Former pilot for Virgin Australia (New Zealand) 
 
 

 




